Florida Board of Governors
General Office
2010-2011 Amended Legislative Budget Request
The current budget of $5.6 million
 supports for 53 authorized positions and associated operating costs, which include expenses such as rent, travel, technology resources, etc. 

Items 1 and 2 below were approved at the September Board meeting.   Items 3 thru 5 are new requests based on an assessment of needs identified by the Chancellor and staff.
1. State Fiscal Stabilization Funds – For 2009-2010, the Board General Office received $1,532,680 in State Fiscal Stabilization Funds. These funds are supporting 20 of the 53 authorized positions in the General Office.  This issue requests the second year of funding in the same amount. 

2. Restoration of Salary & Benefit Dollars – During the 2009 session the Legislature reduced all state employee salaries by two percent. Even though the reduction was vetoed by the Governor, the funds were not restored to each agency’s budget; therefore, each agency had to absorb the reduction within other funding categories. The Board requests $64,426 in salaries and benefits to replace the two percent salary and benefit budget cut enacted during the 2009 session. 
3. Business Intelligence Tools & Network Connectivity – As a component of the Annual Accountability report, the dashboard measures, using an interactive business intelligence tool, will be included on the Board website so that citizens can monitor the progress of the system on key measures. Approximately $48,800 is needed to purchase the software and upgrade equipment, including improving our network connectivity, to better utilize the relational databases used by Board staff.  
4. Operating Expenses – Reductions to general operating expenses have made it difficult to fund basic office needs. Therefore, $110,000 is requested for operating expenses to fund maintenance for Network Connectivity and Business Intelligence Tools, site visits to universities, personal computer replacements, copy machine maintenance, and printing expenditures.  

5. Salary and Benefit Dollars for Vacant Positions – The Board currently has four vacant positions that need to be filled; one Senior Associate Vice Chancellor, Academic & Student Affairs and three analyst positions. The Senior Associate Vice Chancellor position will provide professional counsel and support to the Vice Chancellor, the Chancellor, and the Board; provide academic support and oversight to the eleven institutions within the SUS; and provide support for academic and student affairs’ issues.    $344,500 is needed to fill these four vacant positions.
�  $1.5 million of the total budget is federal stimulus funds and supports 20 of the 53 authorized positions.





